ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V1
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 17th January 2022 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer) and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Julie Laver (Head Coach), John Russell (Equipment Officer).
	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 17th November 2021
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 17th November 2021 as circulated 9th January (V2) were approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02
3.03

	Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer will circulate the updated accounts upon return from holiday and this will then be added to the Minutes Appendix 1.

Overall, the Club’s finances remain in a healthy state.
There are a few minor items to be paid out including the New Year’s Day levies.

	

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07
4.08
	Fixtures Report
Prior to the meeting Eddie circulated the updated Event Summary 2022 (Appendix 2).
A Controller for the Writtle event remains urgent. Colin was unable to attend the EAOA meeting on Friday to request a volunteer but could take the matter up with the EAOA Secretary. Colin offered to take on the role but would be out of the country on that day. Colin would contact John to see if something could be worked out.
There is a shortage of controllers and many are committed to other events. SOS controllers are Kevin, John and Colin. In order to recruit new Controllers EAOA would have to set up a course. Colin would refer to EAOA. Eddie expressed his interest.
No progress on obtaining permission for the use of Hatfield Forest. It was suggested a meeting with Henry Bexley the Head Ranger might prove more fruitful. Eddie and Colin would jointly attend. 

It has been suggested we might try Racesignup as a means of registering entries rather than SIEntries or Fabian4. It is a little cheaper. Eddie will make enquiries at the Crowborough event on Sunday and Lyn would investigate an on-line demonstration. It will then be considered for the Writtle event.
The Colchester urban event will need a level B controller. Colin would see if St Helena would be available for parking and would give consideration to the location of the Start and Finish. Juniors would use Hilly Fields.
Tim Hull is assisting with the planning for Hylands Park
Rachel reported a lot of interest had been generated by the ‘Come and Try’ page on Facebook.


	Colin
Eddie
Colin
Eddie
Eddie
Lyn
Colin


	5.00

5.01


	Volunteer Coordinator

Julie is unable to fulfil her role as Volunteer Coordinator at present and needs somebody to stand in for a while. Colin would discuss with John Collyer.

	Colin
John C


	6.00

6.01


	POCs and Maprun
(PM 6.03) SOS Mapruns should be logged with BOF. Lyn would investigate procedures.

	Lyn

	7.00

7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04
7.05

7.06

7.07


	Mapping Report

Writtle is progressing well. Kevin is working with John Collyer to update the maps. It will be important to ensure the current mapping standard is used. They are meeting the following day.
It will be necessary to review Hockley thereafter.

Hilly Fields will need updating for the urban event.

Hatfield will also be well out of date by now.

It is agreed that Kevin should go ahead to procure the necessary toner for the printer.

Lyn will arrange with Paul Frost to provide a web site access code for Kevin
Kevin is happy to print the maps on waterproof paper for the five This Girl Can events starting 26th Feb.

	John C
Kevin

Kevin
Lyn

Rachel

	8.00

8.01

8.02

8.03

8.04

8.05

8.06

8.07


	Club Web Site

Since the last meeting when it was agreed we should contact Paul Frost with a view to updating the club website, two training sessions have been held and the new web site is now up and running with various committee members having access rights.
It is important that we keep the website up to date and not rely on the webmaster for all entries. News items should be regularly updated and we should try to introduce more photographs.

It should not be the organiser’s role to post the entry details on the web site Rachel would be prepared to undertake this role in line with Facebook.

Results may need to be undertaken by the webmaster particularly as this will need to be coordinated with Routgadget. It is understood that Paul Frost has demonstrated to Simon how Routegadget is to be implemented. An email from Simon Errington giving access was forwarded to Eddie. All archived events have been uploaded to Routegadget.
On the website the title of events using the location is not necessarily the best way to put forward a coaching session. Steve will consider ways to get around this. Listing the sessions as a regular News item was deemed a good solution. 
Some reservations were expressed about abbreviated dates and times but it was recognised that a large number of people access the information via mobile devices.

Lyn is developing a standard flyer for future events which relates to the format of the web site.

	Rachel
Eddie
Steve

Lyn

	9.00

9.01

	Webmaster

Matters discussed as above.
	

	10.00
10.01

10.02

10.03

10.04


	Development Committee
Three venues have been set up for School’s Days and all permissions are in place. Most schools have confirmed their interest. It was noted that class sizes have increased over the last two years.
Steve reported on converting SI boxes to take SIAC in his email 7th January. See Appendix 3A & 3B.

It was confirmed that the four boxes that needed new batteries are now done and require payment so that they are ready for the Writtle event. It is agreed the low battery indicator on the SI boxes is rather absurd if the only matter to consider is the voltage level.
It is a relevant moment to consider the Club Policies documents. There is a Development Meeting in two weeks’ time.


	Dev Com


	11.00

11.01


	EAOA Report

Colin was unable to attend the EAOA Committee Meeting last week and the minutes have yet to be issued.
	

	12.00

12.01

12.02


	Mid-Week series Report
Following the Christmas break we are now half way through the 2021/2022 Winter mid-week series. Kevin hosts tomorrow’s event which currently has 45 entries. Details will be sent to Kevin in the morning.
The programme for the rest of the series is:

Tues 18th Jan          SOS        
Kevin Machin     West Maldon

Tues 1st Feb  
      HAVOC
Dale Bennett
Thrift Wood Brentwood

Tues/Wed 15thor16th Feb           
Jackie Sibthorp
South Woodham Ferrers
Tues 1st Mar           HAVOC        
Graham Batty
Langdon Hills


	Chris


	13.00

13.01
13.02

	Equipment & Club Kit
No change from the last meeting.
Eddie has the first aid kit and the clock. He will bring it along early to tomorrow’s event.
	Eddie

	14.00

14.01

14.02


	Membership Report

Club renewals for 2022 are now coming in and Geraldine has circulated an up-to-date membership list.

It was noted a number of regular members have yet to renew their membership.
	

	15.00

15.01

	Any Other Business

All as included above.
	

	16.00

16.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2022
Future 2022 Committee Meetings for 2022 are as follows:

      Committee Mtg        Mon 7th Mar   via Zoom 
      Committee Mtg        Mon 9th May     TBA
      Committee Mtg        Mon 5th Sept     TBA

      AGM                        Mon 10th Oct     TBA 

      Committee Mtg        Mon 14th Nov    TBA

      All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at about 20.45 hrs
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